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May 13, 2025 
 
To all Ontario Municipalities, AMO, ROMA and FCM: 
 
Re: Bill 5 - Risks to your communities and support requested   
 
As Mayor of the Municipality of Chatham-Kent, I am sharing this motion to bring to your 
attention the potential risks to your communities and ask for your support to oppose this 
approach. The following motion was approved yesterday, May 12, 2025: 
 
“Whereas 29831 Irish School Road in the Municipality of Chatham-Kent is a property 
approximately 800 metres from the Town of Dresden;  
 
And Whereas the property contain small fill areas used for historic local landfill purposes, 
and the property has never been properly studied or zoned for any significant landfilling use;  
 
And Whereas the current property owners are attempting to create a new recycling and 
landfill facility for millions of tonnes of waste, which would result in hundreds of trucks 
travelling through towns and communities in the area; 
 
And Whereas this approach has been strongly opposed by Council, the Community, 
neighbouring Indigenous Nations and many other voices, due to impacts to the environment, 
our homes, the safety of our families and children, and the fabric of our communities; 
 
And Whereas the Provincial government has proposed Bill 5, which includes a section 
removing the obligation for a full Environmental Assessment for this new landfill and 
recycling facility; 
 
And Whereas if this limited, historic local landfill use on the edge of Dresden can be 
expanded into a massive landfill and recycling facility, then this can happen anywhere; 
 
And Whereas there are likely hundreds of properties across the Province that may have had 
limited, historic waste uses, which could also face this threat; 
 
And Whereas Bill197 established a veto for Municipalities within 3.5 kms of a new landfill, 
which reflected the need for local government and community approval of landfill sites; 
 
And Whereas the approach being taken for this property disregards the importance of our 
rural communities, and local voices, in determining appropriate landfill sites within their 
communities: 

Cont’d… 
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Now Therefore to ensure that other Municipal Councils and communities know about what 
is happening in Dresden, and the potential risk to their community if this approach is taken 
by the Province, Council requests that the Mayor’s Office write a letter to all other Ontario 
Municipalities, AMO, ROMA and FCM:  
 

1. Advising them of this issue and the risks to their community if a similar approach is 
taken for other historic landfill properties; the possibility of the Ontario government 
setting a precedence and  

 
2. Requesting their support in opposing this approach and ensuring that full 

Environmental Assessments are required for all landfills and that municipalities have 
a strong voice in determining appropriate locations for landfills in their communities.”  

 
Thank you for your time and attention to this important matter.  

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Darrin Canniff, Mayor/CEO 
Municipality of Chatham-Kent 


